
      
 
 

 
Toby N. Romer 
Assistant Superintendent  
Secondary Education and Special Programs 
 

 
June 7, 2019 
 
Dear Mr. Halin  
 
RE: Public Records Request 

Thank you for narrowing the parameters of your May 23, 2019 public records request to 
February 1, 2019 through May 23, 2019. Attached please find a PDF file with documents 
responsive to your request for  "any and all communications-including, but not limited to, 
all reports, letters, notes, memos, emails-sent or received by Superintendent David A. 
Fleishman  with the key words "Zionism", "Antisemitism", "Israel", "Palestine", "Anti-
Semitic", and/or "Islamist," in either title, content, or metadata." I do have the emails in 
their native form on a flash drive. If you would like to provide me with your mailing 
address I’d be happy to mail you the flash drive as well. 

A Writ of Mandamus Complaint was filed against Newton Public Schools and falls within 
your search parameters, but it is nearly 500 pages and would add a cost to the production 
of this Public Records Request. If you would like to see it, please call my assistant, Lisa 
Mazzola at 617.559.6115 to set up a time, as I have a hard copy available in my office.  

As the search took two hours or less NPS has waived any fees that may have been 
charged in compliance with the request.   

 
In accordance with the state regulations pertaining to public records, you have the 
right to appeal the response to your request for records to the Supervisor of Public 
Records pursuant to 950 CMR 32.08. 

 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Toby Romer 
Assistant Superintendent 
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